(OPP) is giving notice of a public meeting of the Pesticide Program Dialogue Committee (PPDC).

DATES: The meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 24, 1997 from 1:30 p.m. to 5:15 p.m. and Wednesday, June 25, 2997 from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. Workgroup meetings (as described under "Supplementary Information") will be held on Tuesday, June 24, from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at the Ramada Plaza Hotel, 901 N. Fairfax Street, (Old Town) Alexandria, Virginia in the Lee Ballroom.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By mail: Margie Fehrenbach or Kathleen Martin, Office of Pesticide Programs (7501C), Environmental Protection Agency, 401 M St., SW., Washington, DC 20460. Office location and telephone number: Rm. 1119, Crystal Mall #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis Highway, Arlington, VA, (703) 305–7090; e-mail: fehrenbach.margie@epamail.epa.gov. SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The PPDC is composed of a balanced group of participants from the following sectors: pesticide industry and user groups; federal agencies and state governments; consumer and environmental/public interest groups, including representatives from the general public; academia; the public health community; and, congressional staff. The Committee was formed to foster communication and understanding among the parties represented on the Committee and with OPP. The Committee also provides advice and guidance to OPP regarding pesticide regulatory, policy, and implementation issues.

PPDC meetings are open to the public. Outside statements by observers are welcome. Oral statements will be limited to five minutes, and it is preferred that only one person present the statement. Any person who wishes to file a written statement can do so before or after a Committee meeting. These statements will become part of the permanent file and will be provided to the Committee members for their information. Materials will be available for public review at the following address: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Rm. 1128, Crystal Mall #2, 1921 Jefferson Davis Highway, Arlington, VA 22202 (703) 305-5805.

Topics to be discussed at the June meeting are: Reports from PPDC Work Groups on new health standards; safer (reduced risk) pesticides; labelling; Government Performance and Results Act (GPRA) measurement indicators; minor uses/section 18's; right-to-know/communications; and, ecological standards/program. Other topics to be

discussed are: tolerance reassessment; and a review of Scientific Advisory Panel (SAP) issues with the Panel Chairperson.

List of Subjects

Environmental protection.

Dated: June 8, 1997.

Daniel M. Barolo,

Director, Office of Pesticide Programs.

[FR Doc. 97–15726 Filed 6–13–97; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 6560–50–F

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

[FRL-5842-1]

Risk Assessment and Risk Management Commission

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory Committee Act, Public Law 92–463, notice is hereby given that the Risk Assessment and Risk Management Commission, established as an Advisory Committee under section 303 of the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990, will hold a public meeting on August 8, 1997 at the Kimball Conference Room, 1400 16th Street, NW., Washington, DC 20036. The meeting will start at 10:00 a.m. and adjourn at 4:30 p.m.

The meeting will be a symposium with two goals: (1) To define a public health approach to environmental protection, including advantages, disadvantages, and barriers to implementation; (2) to examine the potential for an "environmental health improvement" market for investments in public health projects for a narrowly defined set of facilities already meeting current air standards. The "environmental health improvement" market will be discussed by using the example of EPA's most recently proposed changes to the air standards for particulates and ozone.

Due to limited seating, attendees should notify the Commission's office in advance prior to August 1, 1997, by calling 202–233–9537 or send a fax to 202–233–9540. Please include your phone number and fax number.

For a copy of Volume one or Volume two of the Commission's final report, please fax your request to 202–233–9540, mail your request to the Commission on Risk Assessment and Risk Management, 529 14th Street, NW., Room 420, Washington, DC 20045, or obtain via the Internet at http://www.riskworld.com. Be sure to indicate your complete mailing address and a phone number where you can be reached.

Dated: June 5, 1997.

Gail Charnley,

Executive Director, Commission on Risk Assessment and Risk Management.

[FR Doc. 97–15728 Filed 6–13–97; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 6560–50–M

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

[FRL-5842-2]

Science Advisory Board; Notice of Public Teleconference Meetings

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory Committee Act, Public Law 92-463, notice is hereby given that the Advisory Council on Clean Air Compliance Analysis (ACCACA, or the "Council") of the Science Advisory Board (SAB) will conduct a public teleconference on the date and times specified below. This meeting is open to the public, however, the number of available phone lines is limited. All times noted are Eastern Time. Documents that are the subject of SAB reviews are normally available from the originating EPA office and are not available from the SAB office (see information provided below).

Advisory Council on Clean Air Compliance Analysis

The Advisory Council on Clean Air Compliance Analysis (ACCACA, or the "Council") of the Science Advisory Board (SAB) plans to hold a public teleconference meeting on Monday, June 30, 1997, from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm. The topics to be discussed are closure on select edits to the Clean Air Act (CAA) section 812 Retrospective Study and a strategic plan and continued discussions on emissions modeling on the Prospective Study of costs and benefits. The Council expects to receive select draft text edits to the Clean Air Act (CAA) section 812 Retrospective Study in June 1997. The review of these select draft edits to the Retrospective Study document will occupy only a portion of the time available for the teleconference. Most of the remaining time will be spent discussing the Agency's strategic vision, plan and approach to develop the CAA section 812 Prospective Study of costs and benefits. The Council will continue its discussions with the Agency staff of the emissions estimates, modeling assumptions, methodology, results and documentation for the Prospective Study that were the subject of its March and May teleconferences.

This public teleconference is a followup to earlier Council face-to-face discussions held on November 7 and 8, 1996, concerning the 1990 Clean Air Act (CAA) section 812 Retrospective and Prospective Studies (see 61 FR 54196, Thursday, October 17, 1996), as well as public teleconferences held in March 14, 19 and 26, and May 15, 1997 (See 62 FR 10045, Wednesday, March 5, 1997 and 62 FR 19320, Monday, April 21, 1997, for further information). Please note that the previously advertised teleconferences of March 21 and May 16, 1997 were cancelled. Specifically, the March 21, 1997 teleconference was cancelled to give the Agency staff time to prepare select text edits to the Retrospective Study, and have discussion on them at the March 26,1997 public teleconference. The May 16, 1997 teleconference was cancelled so that the Agency staff would have time to prepare a strategic vision and plan to present and discuss with the Council at its June 30, 1997 public teleconference.

The latest revised draft Retrospective Study document, dated April 1997 is not available from the Science Advisory Board, but may be obtained by contacting Ms. Michelle Olawuyi (see below for ordering information). The Prospective Study emissions estimates draft documents, as well as a brief paper on the strategic plan are available from Mr. James DeMocker, Office of Air and Radiation (see below for ordering information).

With regard to closure on the Retrospective Study Report to Congress, the Council identified a number of Retrospective Study issue areas, some of which are listed here as follows: valuation of bronchitis and heart disease; presentation of baseline ("but for" issues, that is, but for the presence of the 1990 Clean Air Act), choice of study for estimating PM-related mortality (includes physical effects); costs (operations and maintenance costs, cost-of-clean, etc.); ecological effects; valuing changes in intelligence quotient (IQ) issues; presentation of life years lost calculations (life years remaining issue); methodological effects; morbidity effects by age; and research needs. While most of these issues are settled, it is anticipated that the closure discussions will touch on some of these issues. Other related issues may be discussed as time permits.

To discuss technical aspects or obtain copies of the draft EPA documents pertaining to the CAA section 812 Retrospective Study select draft text edits as well as the Prospective Study strategic vision and plan, as well as emissions estimates, please contact Mr. James DeMocker, Office of Policy Analysis and Review (OAR) (MC 6103), US Environmental Protection Agency,

401 M Street, SW, Washington, DC 20460. Tel. (202) 260-8980; FAX (202) 260–9766, or via the Internet at: democker.jim@epamail. epa.gov. To obtain copies of the latest complete draft of the Retrospective Study Report to Congress dated April 1997 and entitled "The Benefits and Costs of the Clean Air Act, 1970 to 1990," please contact Ms. Michelle Olawuyi, Secretary, Office of Economy and Environment (MC 2172), US Environmental Protection Agency, 401 M Street, SW., Washington, DC 20460. Tel. (202) 260-5488; FAX (202) 260-5732, or via the Internet at olawuyi.michelle@epamail.epa.gov.

To obtain copies of the June 30, 1997 teleconference agenda, please contact Mrs. Diana L. Pozun, Secretary to the Council at Tel. (202) 260-8414: FAX (202) 260-7118; or via the Internet: pozun.diana@epamail.epa.gov. To discuss technical or logistical aspects of the Council's review process, please contact Dr. K. Jack Kooyoomjian, Designated Federal Official for the Council, Tel. (202) 260-2560; FAX (202) 260-7118; or via the Internet at: kooyoomjian.jack@epamail.epa.gov. Members of the public who wish to physically be present at the teleconference may do so at the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Headquarters Building, 401 M Street, SW., Washington, DC 20460, Waterside Mall Room Number 2103. Members of the public who wish to obtain teleconference logging-on procedures should contact Mrs. Diana L. Pozun at least one week prior to the teleconference.

Public Speaking

To request time to present public comments at the Council teleconference, please contact Mrs. Diana L. Pozun in writing at the mail, FAX or E-Mail addresses given above no later than one week prior to the teleconference.

Providing Oral or Written Comments at SAB Meetings

The Science Advisory Board (SAB) expects that public statements presented at its meetings will not be repetitive of previously submitted oral or written statements. In general, opportunities for oral comment at teleconference meetings will be usually limited to three minutes per speaker and no more than fifteen minutes total. Written comments (at least 35 copies) received in the SAB Staff Office sufficiently prior to a meeting date (usually one week prior to a meeting), may be mailed to the Council prior to its meeting; comments received too close to the meeting date will normally be provided to the Council at its meeting, except for

teleconferences, where brief written materials may be FAXed to the participants, with more detailed or lengthy materials received too close to the teleconference to be mailed to the Council or its appropriate subcommittee participants shortly after the teleconference. Written comments may be provided up until the time of the meeting.

Dated: June 4, 1997.

Donald G. Barnes,

Staff Director, Science Advisory Board. [FR Doc. 97-15727 Filed 6-13-97; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 6560-50-P

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION

Notice of Public Information Collections Submitted to OMB for **Review and Approval**

June 10, 1997.

SUMMARY: The Federal Communications Commission, as part of its continuing effort to reduce paperwork burden invites the general public and other Federal agencies to take this opportunity to comment on the following proposed and/or continuing information collections, as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. Public Law 104–13. An agency may not conduct or sponsor a collection of information unless it displays a currently valid control number. No person shall be subject to any penalty for failing to comply with a collection of information subject to the Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) that does not display a valid control number. Comments are requested concerning (a) whether the proposed collection of information is necessary for the proper performance of the functions of the Commission, including whether the information shall have practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the Commissions burden estimates; (c) ways to enhance the quality, utility, and clarity of the information collected and (d) ways to minimize the burden of the collection of information on the respondents, including the use of automated collection techniques or other forms of information technology.

DATES: Written comments should be submitted on or before July 16, 1997. If you anticipate that you will be submitting comments, but find it difficult to do so within the period of time allowed by this notice, you should advise the contact listed below as soon as possible.

ADDRESSES: Direct all comments to Judy **Boley, Federal Communications**